
 The Third Sunday of Lent - 15th March 2020 

Sixmilebridge + Kilmurry Parish Newsletter 
                Parish Priest:  Fr. Harry Bohan  086-8223362           Sacristan:  Kilmurry AnneMarie Sheedy      Secretary: Puff O’Connor  087-2204820 

                Contacts:           Parish Office  061-713682             email: office@sixmilebridgeparish.ie           website: www.sixmilebridgeparish.ie 

 
 
 

We extend our sympathy to Sixmilebridge School Principal, Gareth 
Heagney, on the death of his Grandmother Margaret Heagney R.I.P. in 
Galway during the week .We remember all our loved ones and  
especially those whose anniversaries occur at this time.       
                             May they Rest in God’s Love 

 

The Apostolic Work Society would like to thank  
everybody who attended their Annual Display last weekend at the 
Scout Hall.  Sincere thanks to the Scouts for  
accommodating us.  Thanks to our home workers, who willingly 
do embroidery, knitting and crochet.  Your help is very much ap-
preciated.  The Display was very successful and all monies raised 
goes to the Missions. 

   Rota Next Weekend        Readers            Eucharistic             Altar 
                                                                           Ministers             Servers 
   Sat.  21st       7.00 p.m.    Tracey                        B                         A 
   Sun. 22nd    10.00 a.m.     Marie          Carmel/Margaret         A 
   Sun. 22nd    11.00 a.m.     Claire                        C                          A 

Parish Office 

Mon - Fri.  10.00 a.m.  -  12.00 Noon 
For Booking of Masses, Baptisms & Weddings. 

Baptisms  take place at 12.00 Noon on Sundays in 
Sixmilebridge + Kilmurry 

Sat. 14th 
Sun.15th 
 
 
 
 
Fri. 20th 
 
Sat. 21st  
 
 
 
 
 
Sun.22nd   
 
 

 7.00 p.m. 
10.00 a.m 
11.00 a.m 
 
 
 
 7.00 p.m. 
  
7.00 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
10.00 a.m 
 
11.00 a.m 

Tommy Sheehan + Sheehan Family R.I.P. 
Michael Gilligan (Months Mind) 
Denis Hogan 
Declan Gallagher 
Dan + Mary Ryan 
Kitty Gaffney 
Breda Ievers (Months Mind) 
Moira Hennessy 
Margaret Murphy 
Katie, Michael + Tom Morey 
Biddy O’Grady 
John McNamara 
Annie + Dan O’Connor 
AnnaMay Quilligan 
Tony, Eileen + Richard Quin 
Grace Family 
Henry Kerin ( 1st Anniversary ) 

 

Sixmilebridge 
G.A.A. Club 

Lotto 
Numbers Drawn 

 

    12    24    25    27 

Next Jackpot 

 

€8,400 

BINGO  
Cancelled  

Monday 16th + 23rd 
 

Lotto draw will go ahead as 

normal.  Lotto can be 
dropped to John Corbett/
Mary Corbett or to the hall 
from 8.30 on Monday night 

Due to the current emergency situation with the Corona 
Virus, all public Masses Sunday and weekdays are  
suspended until further notice.  The obligation to be  
physically present at Mass on Sunday or Holy Days is 
suspended for everybody until further notice.  Fr. Harry 
will offer Mass privately for all intentions.  We are  
encouraged to join spiritually in the Celebration of Mass, 
either on RTE Mass or web-cams.  Parishes that have 
web-cams include: Kilrush, Roscrea, Ennis, Quin,  
Nenagh and Shannon.   
We are also encouraged to pray at home, including  
especially prayers for the sick, for those who are caring 
for the sick and for all who are working so hard to protect 
us. 

 

Bishop Fintan has asked us to “bring the current situation 
to the heart of our prayer and  invoke the protection of the 
Blessed Virgin Mary on all those who are suffering and on 
all who care for and love them. 
 

In challenging times like this people find strength,  
consolation and hope in prayer.  We rediscover the value 
of traditional prayers such as the Rosary, the Memorare, 
St. Patrick’s Breastplate etc.”   
 

Sixmilebridge Church will remain open each day for  
private prayer.  

Prayer to St. Roch                             
for the cure of Coronavirus 

 

O Blessed St. Roch, Patron of the sick, have pity 
on those who lie upon a bed of suffering.   

Your power was so great when you were in this 
world, that by the sign of the Cross, many were 

healed of their diseases.   
Now that you are in Heaven, you power is not less.  
Offer, then, to God our sighs and tears and obtain 

for us that health we seek,  
Through Christ our Lord.  Amen. 
(Repeat the following 3 times) 

 

St. Roch, Pray for us, that we may be preserved 
from all diseases of body and soul. 

(The above prayer to St. Roch was taught to pupils in 
Sixmilebridge National School many years ago by the 

late Mrs. Coleman R.I.P.  It is great that they  
remember this, and we thank them for passing  

it on to us.) 

 

“Lord, please continue to protect us and all our loved 
ones.  We know that this pandemic is terrorising the 
world, but you have not given us the spirit of fear but a 
spirit of love and peace.  Thank you Lord.” 

 
 
 
 

Memorare       
Remember, O most gracious Virgin Mary, 
that never was it known that anyone who fled to your 
protection, implored your help, or sought your  
intercession was left unaided. 
Inspired with this confidence, 
I fly to you, O Virgin of virgins, my Mother. 
To you I come, before you I stand, sinful and sorrowful. 
O Mother of the Word Incarnate, 
despise not my petitions, but in your mercy, hear and 
answer.  Amen. 
 
A copy of Bishop Fintan’s Pastoral Message is at the 
door in Sixmilebridge Church. 


